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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on September 10th, 2024 at 7:00 pm.   The minutes from the August meeting were reviewed and approved by a motion by Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Jerry Johnson. The treasurer report was reviewed.  Ann Hixson spent some time explaining CTAS and the budget reports with the board expressing understanding.  The budget and the treasurers report were approved by Ed Clem and Wayne Jacobson.
Mike Foley, a Lake Eunice resident was present to discuss the compost site.  The board has discussed in previous meetings that this site will be closing Fall of 2024.  This site is owned by Al Bergquist, with the township paying for liability insurance and the maintenance of the site.  Al Bergquist does not get reimbursed for the land use.  Mr. Foley is concerned about the site closing and expressed that many residents want it to stay open.  The board had discussion about the compost site and are hoping residents can use the other site available within Becker County.  The board discussed options for keeping it open.  Al Bergquist presented an option where he keeps the site open with Lake Eunice Township paying him a yearly fee.  The board will continue to have discussions and Al Bergquist indicated he would think about what he wants to do and how much he would require the township to pay for the land use.  
Road Encroachment for:
GARY D SCHULTZ & SHARON L SCHULTZ-15736 BLACKHAWK RD was reviewed by the board.  A motion was made by Jerry Johnson for approval and passed unanimously.  
Road Encroachment for:
	13404 PEARL LAKE DR DAN FULLER & NAOMI FULLER was reviewed by the board.  A motion was made by Jerry Johnson for approval and passed unanimously.  
MARVIN E & JULIE A NELSON were present to discuss CORMORANT MEADOWS DR.  They advised that it has not been maintained and has been washed out all summer.  The board did approve Driveway Services bringing in some gravel this summer yet to maintain.  The board will tour to see if further maintenance is needed.
The board also discussed East Pearl Lake Road and the need to maintain and also re build the road.  The board will continue to tour and address but this is going to be a very large expensive project. Heather Anderson will watch for grants or road improvement projects.
The board did approve Alliance Pest Protection to provide pest control for the township.  Heather Anderson will contact them to get started.  They quoted $150 per treatment. 

	



This meeting was adjourned at 8:03 pm by motion from Jerry Johnson and seconded by Ed Clem.
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